
The August FLOA Board Meeting scheduled to be held this coming Saturday,
August 15th, has been changed to a closed meeting, due to continuing CDC
guidelines.

REMINDER 
A Memorial Book for Wayne Rothwell is located on the front porch of the Forest
Lakes Community Center (1111 Merzville Road) this week (August 10 - 15) for
neighbors and friends to stop by and write down your memories of Wayne. The
book will be delivered to Carol and family after all have had a chance to capture
some of our many fond memories of Wayne.

HWY 260 Accident Claims the Life of Resident
Luanne Ahrendt

You have most likely heard of the tragic accident
that occurred on Monday in front of the Forest
Lakes General Store. Luanne Ahrendt, one of our
dear, longtime summer residents, had gone to the
post office for mail, and was crossing Highway 260
as she was leaving the store when she was involved
in a fatal traffic accident.

Luanne leaves behind her husband, Ed, who lives on Summer Loop. Her son and
daughter-in-law, Terry and Laurie Ahrendt also have a home Forest Lakes.

We send our deepest sympathies, thoughts and prayers to the entire family. No
further details are available at this time, but we will update you as soon as they are
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available.

If you wish to send notes and/or cards, the local address for Ed is P. O. Box 1164,
Forest Lakes, AZ 85931. Terry and Laurie Ahrendt’s mailing address is 3865 E.
Farmdale Avenue, Mesa, AZ 85206.

WHAT CAN WE DO TO MAKE SOME CHANGES IN HIGHWAY SIGNAGE
THROUGH FOREST LAKES?

For many years, residents have voiced concerns about the speed and recklessness
of vehicles going through Forest Lakes. Travelers DO NOT SLOW DOWN, even
though a speed limit reduction sign is posted in either direction. They don't realize
that they are entering a community where many people live and have homes.

Have you ever wondered what you could do to make a change? PLEASE take time
to consider and act on this. More lives depend on your quick action. Send a note to
ADOT to request better and more visible signage for awareness regarding safety of
our roads through our community.

Go to https://apps.azdot.gov/contact_adot/ for instructions on how to submit a
request for better signage.

Here is a phone number from their website as an alternative contact: 
602 712 7355 - for Non Motor Vehicle Inquiries.

Thank you to Judy Summers for sharing this information to make it easy to
communicate our concerns and wishes for change.

CHANGE! CHANGE!

NOTE CHANGE IN THE STARTING LOCATION
FOR THE CHARITY POKER RIDE.
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